October 24, 2007

Danniel MacDonald
BNSF Railway Company
2454 Occidental Avenue South
Suite 1A

Seattle, WA  98134
Re:
In the Matter of the Petition of BNSF Railway Company, for exemption from WAC 480-60-050, Side Clearances.
Dear Mr. MacDonald:

On July 18, 2007, BNSF Railway Company filed with the Commission a petition for exemption from WAC 480-60-050, Side Clearances. The docket number assigned was TR-071585.

On October 24, 2007, BNSF Railway Company filed a letter to Withdrawal the Petition for exemption from WAC 480-60-050, Side Clearances.  The Commission finds in the public interest to permit the withdrawal of this petition and closes the above captioned and docketed matter.

Sincerely,

Carole J. Washburn

Executive Secretary  

